PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Parish Council Meeting held 8th July 2010 in the Village Hall

Real Time Passenger Information Sign

The PC has been made aware of a new system that is due to be installed on a national scale, that should dramatically improve the accuracy of the bus information displayed at Whiteparish.

New Flower Tubs

The PC has arranged installation of three new flower tubs in the village as the old flower tubs were past their best.

Parish Council Accounts

The PC annual accounts have been submitted to the external auditor for review. Please see the PC notice board if you would like more information on how to view the accounts.

Tidy Up Day!

The PC has arranged a village tidy up day.

This will be on 14th August 2010. Please see our larger advert in Steeple & Street for more information.

Recycling Facilities

The PC would welcome suggestions as to siting of recycling facilities in the village. If you can help or have a good idea, please contact the Clerk.

The Copse, Highlands Way

It was noted that there is increased litter at the Copse and the PC will be looking into the possible causes  and solutions. The overgrowth is due to be cut back in the autumn.

Planning

Items of note from the planning committee, included news that the planning applications for the development of the Post Office and new houses behind have been approved by the Southern Area Planning Committee Meeting on Thursday 24th June. 

Grass Cutting at the Memorial Ground.

The Chairman thanked the contractors, Bawden Managed Landscapes for their excellent work throughout the year.

Frequency of Buses

The PC discussed the implications on the village of the new hourly bus service. It was decided that the benefits to the community as a whole, out weighed any possible increase in noise, pollution or traffic.

Allotments

The PC has been approached by electors requiring allotments. The PC will be looking into the possibilities of allotments within Whiteparish or land sharing. Please see larger advert within Steeple & Street.

Grit Bins

Damaged Grit bins have been reported to Wiltshire Council, but the Parish Council will pursue this matter. It is important they are rectified before the onset of poorer weather.

Traffic Lights at Brickworth Junction

The PC has approached the Highways Authority to rectify the sequence of the traffic lights at the junction as complaints of traffic being held up on the A27 have been received.

Next Years Meeting Dates

The meeting dates for 2011 are as follows:

20th January, 

3rd March, 

14th April, 

26th May, 

7th July, 

18th August, 

29th September, 

10th November, 

15th December.

All residents are welcome to attend the PC meetings. They start at 7.30pm in the village hall.

Next Meeting

There were no Members of the Public present at the meeting, however villagers are very welcome to attend the next meeting which is at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 13th August 2010 in the village hall.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter.
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